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On Finishing the 29th Japan Section Presidency

Mi1zUTANI TADASHI
Imd-Past President of I.C.D., Japan Section

On the morning of June 3, I was standing at Tokyo Station’'s Marunouchi Plaza appreciating the bracing
air and the refreshing feel of the sun and wind. At this time, I have finished my role as the Japan Section
President, a position I have held for the past two years. As I recall this period, the words “appreciation”,
“friendship” and “trust” come to mind.

At the beginning of my service as President, after having gained much from the past experience of the
former Secretary General, I gave a presentation of targets I saw as necessary for the Japan Section to complete.
Three challenging tasks were raised under the slogan “Now, a New Encounter!”, The executive department,
which consisted of 35 directors and managers, soon began activities for their completion. These tasks were both
a pressure and a driving force for me, however, both the results and evaluation have come not from myself but
from my fellows.

The first of these tasks was, considered to be “the problem of the decrease in the number of members”. We
have been able to welcome many new fellows, with 19 new members joining in the last year and a further 14
this year, all with the understanding and wide support of the other fellows. I would like to express my deep
appreciation to the fellows who recommended them to this organization. I believe that the vigorous activities of
the new fellows will be of benefit to the ICD Japan Section in the future.

The second task was “volunteer work in the international community”. More than a few fellows are newly
participating as volunteers in active events in countries such as Mongolia, Myanmar, and Laos. I myself have
been volunteering for 17-years in Myanmar, and I have now also participated with volunteers in Laos. The
results of this activity were presented at the Year-End meeting with photographs and panels, and many of the
fellows were able to reminisce over these activities once again.

Thirdly, for “activating mutual activities amongst fellows”, two newly named meetings were organized. A
meeting called ‘Kinrei-kai’, which mainly consists of the permanent members in the autumn, and ‘Seisei-kai’, for
the fresh new fellows in the spring, were held. Along with deepening mutual friendships and acquaintances
among members, valuable experiences and advice from senior fellows was shared and stimulating power from
new fellows was received. In addition, for individual activities, a lot of study sessions were held across each
branch and exchange meetings through hobbies and cultural events were carried out.

By sending a “Four Seasons Letter” we have reported to all fellows the activities of other members and
the trends of the executive department. I am confident that fellows have actually felt the meaning behind the
theme “Now, a New Encounter!”.

I, myself joined this organization over 20-years ago, and I have been able to gain a wealth of experiences and
encounter a wide range of people. I hope that young fellows will find equal appreciation and enjoyment in the
ICD Japan Section.

To finish, in the fall of 2020, a very special ceremony of the ICD foundation 100th anniversary will be held
in Japan, together with the International Council. I sincerely hope that we will be able to share the pleasure of
participating in this 100th anniversary ceremony with many ICD fellows.
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